

The Hamby Family Serving as Far North Field Director

Dear Fellow Laborers and Prayer Partners,

May - June 2023

Time indeed is flying by! I remember as a child that one year felt like an eternity. Now that I am older, one year feels like a day. Time is marching on and our eternal home is ever drawing closer. Our Lord's return is truly imminent. This reminds me daily of the urgency of our mission as Christ's disciples! Souls are ever in the balance. Hell is real, and we are the only thing standing between a lost soul and their eternal suffering in the Lake of Fire! Might we ever be mindful of our great task!

On a personal note, many things have taken place in our lives. Amanda and I just celebrated our 26th wedding anniversary. I praise the Lord for a sweet, loving, help meet that God has given me. I am blessed beyond measure! Our youngest son, Luke turned 20 years old and has recently gotten engaged to a sweet young lady named Reagan who he met in Bible college. They are to be married in August of 2024.

We have been on the road and preaching in meetings all across the north and south of the States. It has been such a blessing to see dear friends of our supporting churches and to share all that the Lord has done and is doing in our ministry. We praise the Lord for all your love and support and partnership together with our family. We praise the Lord for the wonderful response to the Gospel and preaching of God's Word. Our prayer continually is that lost souls will be saved and the saints of God will be stirred to service for our God and King!

Praises: I just want to praise the Lord for His working in our recent meetings. At our Reach the World youth conference held here at the home office, God certainly moved in a mighty way. Several young people made decisions of service to Christ. One of the youth pastors present got confirmation of the call to missions during that day. They have since that time been accepted as missionaries with Macedonia and are preparing to head to the Netherlands as church planting missionaries! We are so blessed to have John David Williams and his dear wife Sabrina and their 3 little ones as our newest missionaries. We have also had two other families apply to be missionaries with Macedonia. This is such an answer to prayer!

In June, we had the honor to be the missionaries of the week at Teen Camp at Sand Mountain Bible Camp in Trenton, GA. The Lord blessed in a mighty way. I had the privilege to preach the morning sessions, and Pastor Justin Gazaway did a tremendous job preaching the evening services. God moved in the services. Three teens were born again that week, and one young man surrendered to preach the Gospel. My heart is truly over flowing with joy and gratitude for all He is doing in young folks' lives. God is still at work!

Prayer Request: Please help us pray for more laborers. The fields are white already to harvest! Time is running out! Please pray for the salvation of Robbie and Kelly as well as another Kelly. My wife and I have a heavy burden for these folks. Also pray for the salvation of James and Rachel. Thank you! I will keep you informed when they come to Christ. Pray that the Lord will give us more opportunities soon to share the Good News of Jesus Christ with them.

Far North Spotlight: I pray that this will bless, intrigue, and cause you to think about and pray specifically for different areas of the Far North! In each letter I would love to spotlight a Country, State or Province, as well as a City in that State or Province. I ask you to please pray for the souls of these places. Pray for missionaries to go to these places.

This letter's spotlight is on:

Country: Greenland - population ~ 56, 500 souls (census 2021)

Capital City: Nuuk - population ~ 18, 350 souls (census 2020)

Interesting Facts: Part of the Kingdom of Denmark

2 languages - Greenlandic and Danish

Main religion: Lutheran

In His service with you, Jason and Amanda Hamby Isaiah 40:31

Home Church:

Old Suwanee Baptist Church P.O. Box 2116 Buford, GA 30515-9116 770-945-5451 Mailing Address and Contact Info:

P.O. Box 519
Braselton, GA 30517
Cell # 470-475-9720
jasonhamby@mwbm.org



Sent Through: P.O. Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 706-654-2818